The Bere Peninsula is unique within the context of West Devon, it is surrounded on three sides by the large tidal rivers of the Tamar and Tavy and only connected by a small strip of land, less than a mile wide to the “mainland “. The Civil Parish and co-extensive electoral ward are effectively defined by the natural geography of the Bere Peninsula. Of its total 18.7 miles boundary, some 17.3 miles is formed by the Rivers Tamar (9.8 miles) and Tavy (7.5 miles). Because of these barriers the communities have historically developed in relative isolation, not sharing services with surrounding parishes. It is also West Devon’s only link to coastal waters. Across these rivers it adjoins three other authorities, South Hams, Plymouth and Cornwall. The only through route is the railway which It has kept its railway link following the Beeching axe because of difficult road links although the line was terminated at Bere Alston and can only be used to travel to Plymouth. There is no A-class highway and only 1.6 miles of B-class road, which terminates in Bere Alston.
The Bere Ferrers Parish and Ward boundaries both cover the entire Peninsula. Within this are two villages Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers, as well as many farms and small hamlets, spread over a wide area.
 Bere Alston is Devon’s largest village with some 2000 residents. It was created in the 13th century as the country’s first designed mining settlement. Linked to Bere Ferrers village and the surrounding areas this number rises to some 3,400 people. The number of homes in the peninsula has risen from 1140 to 1460 in the twenty years between 1991 and 2011. We have no reason to believe that this number of homes will not rise in the immediate future.  

In view of these factors we would suggest that the Bere Ferrers Ward remains a two member ward under the boundary review, with no additional links to other adjoining parishes. Any reduction in ward members or attempts to spread coverage to another parish would, in our opinion, not be helpful.
Any suggestion that the parish be adjoined to Gulworthy in a greater ward, I am sure would be resisted by the majority of residents who would feel a lack of connection to the Bere Ferrers Parish.  
